
SANDWELL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 
The Borough Council of Sandwell (Dudley Port, Tipton) (Temporary 
Footway and Cycle Lane Closures) Order 2024 intends to temporarily 
prohibit pedestrians from proceeding along Dudley Port from the junction of 
Station Drive (south-west side) for 50 metres in a south-westerly direction, 
and Dudley Port from the gable end of property No.9 for 50 metres in a south-
westerly direction and vice-versa for both closures.   
 
The closures will be in operation consecutively within the dates advised.  
 
The order also intends to temporarily prohibit cyclists from proceeding along 
Dudley Port via the cycle lane in a north-easterly direction from a distance of 
50 metres in advance of the junction at Station Drive (south-west side) and 
Dudley Port via the cycle lane in a south-westerly direction from the gable 
end of property No.9 for 50 metres.  
 
The closures will be in operation consecutively within the dates advised.  
 
Pedestrian and cycle diversion routes will be signed via the two controlled 
pedestrian crossings located at the junctions of St Pauls Drive and outside 
No.294 Dudley Port.  
 
The maximum duration is 18 months but the work is expected to be 
completed by 06/12/2024 effective from 11/11/2024 (24hr).  
 
Purpose - to facilitate access for brickwork repairs and removal of vegetation 
by Network Rail Limited. 


